4. MAYORAL MINUTE
No mayoral minute this round

5. PETITIONS
No Petitions this round



6. CORRESPONDENCE

6.1 Kangaroo March

Attachments

Copy of letter from the Kangaroo March Centenary Re-enactment Association
(contained within this report)

Letter from the President of the Kangaroo March Centenary Re-enactment

Association thanking Council for the assistance and support for the Valedictory
Commemoration.

Officer's Recommendation

That the letter be received and the information be noted.

Council Meeting 17 November 2015 (Rowell/Matheson)
That the Officer's Recommendation be adopted.

Council Resolution Minute Number 207

That the Officer's Recommendation be adopted.



ATTACHMENT 1

KANGAROO
M A RC H AcentUry ON

KANGAROO MARCH CENTEMNARY
RE-ENACTMENT ASSOCIATION INC.
INC 1300 195(NSW)

PO BOX 3048

EXETER NSW 2579

22md October 2015

The Mayor, Paul Hawker
Campbelltown City Council
Queen & Broughton Streets
Campbelltown NSW 2560

Dear Paul,

Where do we start? The Valedictory Commemoration which your Council staff put together for the finale
of our 36 day odyssey was simply superb! We marched up Queen Street and there it was in Mawson Park
— professionally co-ordinated, run and utterly seamless. Mick Sewell, Amanda King, and Tracey were all
so very obliging. The printed Programme that was such a lovely memento was beautifully produced too.
The Campbelltown and Camden Band were the ideal accompaniment. So Angela, who researched the
Kangaroos’ Stories, crafted our Commemorative Ceremonies and is our Singer, was delighted.

Then her husband, David, looking after logistics for the March, had an excellent liaison with your Traffic
Planning team. The Police on bikes were much in evidence to keep the public safe. Although Bubba, the

horse that did every step of the 36 days with my Light-horseman colleague, Neil Hughes, is as amiable as
it is possible for a horse to be.

Thank you for your welcoming words, and also for inviting our Patron, Dr Nelson, to address the
gathering. We very much appreciated your hosting a reception afterwards. Regrettably, Jan and I were
unable to attend as her father was in extremis — he passed away 10:30 that evening, so we were anxious to
be back in the Highlands in time, and we were.

Campbelltown Council has been a major player in our event since the beginning. When we held the
Launch of the project in Wagga Wagga in December 2013, the support started then with seed funding
which we so desperately needed. So, Campbelltown City Council has been in it from the start. And not
only that, but one of your fellow Councillors has been a contributor to our website and Bulletins from time
to time. As well, the Campbelltown & Airds Historical Society , under Kay Hayes" aegis, has been as
helpful as they could be to track down Kangaroos. The WWI Honour Rolls have had a dusting off and
have re-emerged for historical research, and visibility. A great outcome.

With sincere gratitude,

v L N

Graham Brown
President

| GO OUT TO RETURN BY COURAGE AND FAITH




6.2 St Andrews Road Varroville

Attachments

1.  copy of letter from Roads and Maritime Services (contained within this report)

2. copy of Council's letter to the Minister for Roads, Maritime and Freight
(contained within this report)

Response from the Roads and Maritime Service to Council's letter to the Minister for

Roads Maritime and Freight confirming the Roads and Maritime Service has no plans
to convert St Andrews Road near Varroville into a sub-arterial road.

Officer's Recommendation

That the letter be received and the information be noted.

Council Meeting 17 November 2015 (Oates/Kolkman)
1.  That the letter be received and the information be noted.
2. That Council again seek further clarification from the Minister that there are no

plans to open up St Andrews Road from Camden Valley way to Campbelltown
Road.

Council Resolution Minute Number 208
1. That the letter be received and the information be noted.
2. That Council again seek further clarification from the Minister that there are no

plans to open up St Andrews Road from Camden Valley way to Campbelltown
Road.



ATTACHMENT 1

Transport
Roads & Maritime
Services

it
NSW

GOVERNMENT

ML15/09603

Ms Lindy Deitz

Acting General Manager
Campbelitown City Council

PO Box 57

CAMPBELLTOWN NSW 2560

Dear Ms Deitz

Thank you for your correspondence to the Minister for Roads, Maritime and Freight about
St Andrews Road and an extension from Camden Valley Way to Campbelltown Road. The
Minister has asked me to respond on his behalf.

| confirm Roads and Maritime Services has no plans to convert St Andrews Road, near
Varroville, into a sub-arterial road.

If you have any further questions, Mr Colin Langford, Acting Regional Manager Sydney at
Roads and Maritime, would be pleased to take your call on (02) 8849 2339.
| hope this has been of assistance.

Yours sincerely

14 0CT 20%

Steven Head
Acting Chief Operating Officer

Roads & Maritime Services

Level 9, 101 Miller Street, North Sydney NSW 2060 |
Locked Bag 928, North Sydney NSW 2059 | www.rms.nsw.gov.au | 132213




ATTACHMENT 2

Q campbelltown

city council

31 August 2015

The Honourable Duncan Gay MLC
Minister for Roads, Maritime and Freight
GPO Box 5341

SYDNEY NSW 2001

Dear Minister

St Andrews Road, Varroville - Extension from Camden Valley Way to Campbelitown
Road

At Council's meeting of 18 August 2015 a Notice was Motion regarding the above issue was
considered and it was resolved to write to you seeking confirmation that the NSW
Government has no plans to open up St Andrews Road from Camden Valley Way to
Campbelltown Road.

Your advice on any future plans involving the possible extension of St Andrews Road,
Varroville would be appreciated.

If you require any further information please contact the Director City Works, Wayne
Rylands, on 4645 4636,

Yours sincerely

\,,i '-?: ,Q)?lj
Lindy Deitz

Acting General Manager

Ref: Res16.1 - 18.8.15

Civic Centre Queen Street Campbelltown PO Box 57 Campbelitown NSW 2560 DX5114
Telephone 02 4645 4000 Facsimile 02 46454111 TTY 02 4845 4615
Email council@campbelitown.nsw.gov.au  Web wew.campbelltown.nsw.gov.au
ABN 31 458 514 087
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